
Tetsworth Newsletter

Next Deadline is 21st of the month 

Articles and letters to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth or e mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

R Mead 

 

Skip Hire 

 
01844 279403 
07899 672336 

Issue 103 March 2012 Supported by Tetsworth Trust 

Dear Editor 

Richard Moore from Tetsworth wants 

to celebrate his 70th year by going to 

Madagascar with a charity called 

HoverAid. He would help to bring 

clean water, health care and educa-

tion to remote areas around the 

Mangoky River. You may remember 

previously he went to Sudan and Si-

erra Leone with Tearfund. In order to 

do this he needs to raise £2000.00. He 

has started a sponsored slim and in 

the Spring Heather and Jacqui hope 

to do a sponsored walk. We will also 

be having stalls at the Boot Sale 

when they restart. If you can help by 

sponsoring or by giving items for the 

Boot Sale we would love to hear from 

you 281305 or 

heather_moore@psaconnect.net or 

you can give at ―JustGiving‖ quote 

Richard-Moore12. Please help Rich-

ard to realise his ambition to help 

remote villages have a better quality 

of life.  

Thank you. 

able to continue saving lives in your 

community, 365 days of the year. 

  TVACAA needs YOUR help to ensure 

the Air Ambulance can continue to pro-

vide a life saving emergency service in 

Oxfordshire.  Can you help us make a 

difference?  Contact: Eleanor Green, 

Oxfordshire Fundraising Manager at 

eleanor@tvacaa.org or 0300 999 0135. 

D.K.R Cleaning Services 

Window Cleaner 

01865 310272 

Regularly in Tetsworth 
Fully Insured 
Established 25 years 

Saint Giles Church News 

  The church is now into the season of 

Lent we look at the life of Jesus and his 

teaching for our lives. We started Lent 

with ―Pancakes and Promises‖ at our All 

Age service when we recorded what 

we would give up for Lent and looked 

at some of Gods promises and took 

home one to remember for each week 

of Lent. 

  In March the All Age service falls on 

Mothers Day and we will think of ―Posies 

and Prayer‖ We will make posies for our 

mothers and pray for mothers all over 

the world. 

  In April the All Age service theme will 

be ―Praise and Party‖ we will spend 

time praising God and thanking Him for 

His many gifts to us and enjoy a Bring 

and Share lunch in the Village Hall after 

the service. 

  DON’T FORGET the CHURCHYARD AND 

CHURCH SPRINGCLEAN ON Saturday 

24th March from 10-00 onwards. Please 

bring your own tools .Tea and coffee will 

be provided. 

Volunteers Wanted! 

  Your local Air Ambulance needs 

new volunteers to help us with our 

busy events calendar. If you like 

meeting new people, trying new 

things and joining a fantastic social 

network – why not volunteer a few 

hours per week for the Air Ambu-

lance? We do not receive any Cen-

tral Government or National Lottery 

funding so without volunteers we 

Diamond Jubilee Celebrations 

  We had a great Jubilee meeting at 

the village hall with over 35 people in 

attendance.  There were lots of great  

ideas put forward to celebrate the 

Diamond Jubilee.  About half a dozen 

people put themselves forward as an 

organising group and they have ar-

ranged for a full organisers meeting to 

be held at 7.30 pm on Monday 19th 

March at the Village Hall.  If you would 

like to join the organising group please 

come along. 

  There is an official Jubilee logo, but it 

would be great to have our own vil-

lage Jubilee logo and we are opening 

a completion for villagers to design a 

logo.  To enter send your design to the 

newsletter at 3 Cygnet Close or hand it 

in to the school office no later than 

Monday 26th March.   

  You can keep up to date with the 

plans for the village celebration on the 

Parish Councils Website 

www.tetsworthparishcouncil.co.uk. 

Memorial Hall 

It has been some time since we have 

given an update on how we are work-

ing towards an extension for the hall.    

  You will remember that to remain 

open we must meet a number of legal 

requirements including those for dis-

ability and to meet the needs of our 

diverse community we need to de-

velop the facilities we have.   Things 

have moved on quite dramatically 

and we are very close to being able  

mailto:heather_moore@psaconnect.net
http://www.tetsworthparishcouncil.co.uk


 

Has your oil boiler been 

serviced recently??? 
 

NOW WORKING INDEPENDENTLY  

 

MICK HOBDELL 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 

Oil boiler and Aga services, 

repairs and general plumbing 
 

Phone Tetsworth 01844 281521 

Mobile 07554 426113 

 

June Waterson 

Counselling Psychotherapist. 
BSc (Hons) Psychology & Counselling 

Dip. Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT). 

 BABCP Reg’d. 

 

For help coping with Depression, Stress, Bullying, Low 

self-esteem, lack of confidence, OCD, 

Post Traumatic Stress disorder etc. 

Tel: 01844281462 Mob: 07530596168 

e-mail: june-waterson@virginmedia.com 

to start building. 

  Plans are to replace the toilet block extension with a lar-

ger extension to incorporate disabled access, disabled 

toilet facilities, baby change and enough toilet facilities to 

meet public entertainment requirements.  In addition the 

extension includes a smaller room for hire which will be 

equipped to meet the needs of local businesses.  The local 

planning authority would not allow us to have a flat roof on 

the extension, therefore we have to build the extension 

with a pitched roof and have a pitched roof built over the 

existing main hall.  The amount of space within in the roof is 

quite extensive and we have plans to use this space for 

storage for village organisations, meeting/office space 

and possibly a residential flat. 

  The project will be built in two phases; the first phase will 

see the entire building work take place so the exterior will 

be completely finished as will the ground floor.  The first 

floor will be finished as a second phase. 

  The cost of the first phase is around £220,000, we have 

raised over £136,000 and have 2 grants totalling £50,000 in 

the last stage of application, we also have a number of 

applications made for smaller grants.  It looks as if we will 

have a shortfall of about £25,000.  If we cannot raise the 

total build cost by July this year we will lose  a grant of 

£82,500, therefore we have approached the Parish Council 

to help us by looking into applying for a Public Works Loan.  

A Public Works Loan is a long term government loan taken 

out by a Parish Council on behalf of a community project, 

in simple terms the Memorial Hall has to pay the loan and 

the Parish Council acts as a guarantor. A leaflet is en-

closed in the newsletter which gives all the details of the 

extension plans, finances and public works loans.  The Par-

ish Council will be asking for your input on taking out a 

loan. 



QUALIFIED SURGICAL CHIROPODIST 
SANDRA MILLER MSSChA 

HOME VISITS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

 

 

I am able to treat a wide variety of foot care including:- 
 

General foot care neglect - callouses and corns - ingrowing toe nails 
Yellow, crumbly, thickened nails - bunions - flat foot 

Diabetic patients - verrucae (various treatments) 
And many more 

 
Evening and weekend appointments available. 

Tel: 01844 201709 Mobile 077 64945401 
Registered member of the British Chiropody 

And Podiatry Association 

Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall Tetsworth 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 

4.30 pm 

Everyone welcome 

Or visit www.harlesfordfarm.co.uk 

   Grass 

    Cutting 
Lawn mowing weekly, fortnightly or on 

an ad hoc basis 

 

New Lawns Laid or seeded 

 

Problem Lawns treated  

 

Lawn treatments 

 

Lawns Repaired 

     01844 281576 

Devey Tree Care  

 
 

Tree Surgery & Garden 
Maintenance 

Services 

 

We offer a variety of services for your trees and 
gardens, from hedge cutting to tree removal.  
Fully insured with £5M public liability cover 

All jobs considered and all quotations are free 

of charge. 

Telephone: 
Call Owain Devey NCH Arb on 
07922736451     01844281101 

or 
owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk 
www.deveytreecare.co.uk 

HARLESFORD BEEF AND LAMB  

 

Butchery Next Open at Oxhouse Farm 

FRIDAY 16th March 

3.00 pm -7.00 pm  

SATURDAY 17th March 

9.00 am –12.00 pm  

For more details call 

01844  281514   07793962175 

  

 

  We continue to hold fundraising events to raise money 

for the build, our next event is a quiz night on Friday 30th 

March at the hall, tickets are £8 from Chris on 01844 

281645. Jane and William Bowers of Back Street have gen-

erously volunteered to be Quiz Masters, so please do 

come along and support them.     

  We are collecting empty injet printer cartridges and laser 

toner cartridges as well as old mobile phones for recycling 

there is a collection box in the hall, Asda at Wheatley will 

have a collection bin in store from mid March and we will 

be delivering to each door a collection bag which you 

can put any of these items in for collection by us.  If you or 

the company you work for can hold a collection box for 

us please call Chris on 01844 281645 to arrange.   

  Does the company you work for give to charity?  If they 

do please put us forward.  If you would like to make a do-

nation to our building fund please contact Alan Martin on 

01844 281202. 

mailto:owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk


Also available 
  Repairs 
  Secondary Glazing 
  Traditional Glazing 
  Box sash (PVCu or Timber) 
All areas covered 

 
 

Guaranteed to 

beat any  
written  

quotation  

SILENT VIEW WINDOWS 
WINDOWS   DOORS   GLAZING 

CONSERVATORIES   CLADDING 

QUALITY PVCu, ALUMINIUM & TIMBER 

All Windows & Doors come with high security 
locking systems & a Ten year guarantee 

Call now for a free no obligation quotation 

MOB: 0772 428 3312 
TEL: 01844 216387 

EMAIL: silentviewwindows@gmail.com 



Your Local Upholstery Service  
  

MARGAN LTD  
For All Your Upholstery Traditional & 

Modern Free Collection Service  

www.margan.co.uk  

Tel 01844-208655 7.00am to 5.00pm 

Quiz  

Night 

 

 

Friday 30th 

March 
7.30pm for 8pm 

£8.00 per person, max 8 per team 
 

Call 01844 281645 

to reserve a place 
 

Light Supper Included 

Licensed Bar 
 

For Tetsworth Village Hall 

Quiz Masters 

Jane and William Bowers 

 Want to learn how to change things in your community? 

  If you would like to understand how you can influence 

decisions that affect where you live, the Oxfordshire Rural 

Community Council and Oxfordshire Community and Vol-

untary Action are providing a free Introduction to Commu-

nity course.  The course will help you to learn how to make 

a difference in your neighborhood, boost your confidence 

and will also lead to an NVQ Level 1 qualification.   

  The course will be held in Oxford starting in May, you will 

need to commit to one session of three hours every week 

for seven weeks and a tutorial. 

  We will pay your expenses to travel to the course venue 

and any child or other care costs while you are there. 

   You don’t need to have any previous qualifications or    

Coffee Morning 

and 

Easter Trail 
Good Friday 6th April 

10.00 — 12.30 

Village Hall, Tetsworth 



 experience to do the course.  

    Contact Beth Weston for a chat to see if this is the right 

course for you on 01865 883488 or  

email beth.weston@oxonrcc.org.uk  

  Visit www.ocva.org.uk/community-action for more infor-

mation. 

  * There is a deposit of £10 payable which will be refunded 

at the end of the course. 



Call Chris on 01844 281645 

For details 

 Mornings         £25.00 

 Afternoons   £25.00 

 Sun—Thurs evenings  £30.00 

 Friday evening    £50.00 

 Saturday evening  £60.00 

         Children’s Parties         from £20.00 

Hall for Hire 
Tetsworth Memorial Hall is available for hire 

For parties, meetings, events and more 

Windmill
Windows

Thame
Bicester
Oxford
Aylesbury

PVCu, Aluminium
& Hardwood

Replacement Windows
Residential Doors
French & Patio Doors
Fascias & Soffits
Glass & Sealed Units
Conservatories

01844 237070
Fax: 01844 237737

For fresh Ideas & Free Quote

FENSA
Registered 

Kitchen and bathroom fitting 
Tiling, painting, decorating, fencing 
Guttering etc. 
Any job considered. Free estimates. 

Call Dave Smith 
         01844 281572 (Tel) 
         07725 077111 (Mob) 

Chauffeur driven airport 
and London transfers 
 
Tours — Cotswolds,  
Warwick, London etc 
 
Weddings — selection  
of car colours 
 
All cars air-conditioned,  
E & S class Mercedes 
 
8 seater available 
 

Airports are our speciality and we are usually  
cheaper than traditional taxis 

Telephone 01844 281555 

11th Mar      Morning Worship          Jeneva Paul 

18th Mar      All Age Worship            Heather Moore 

25th Mar      Family Communion      Rev. Peter Waterson 

2nd April     Parish Communion 

          (Palm Sunday)    Rev. Peter Waterson 

8th April       Easter Communion     Rev. Peter Waterson 

15th April     All Age Worship  

                     (Lunch)                          Heather Moore 

22nd April    Family Communion     Rev. Peter Waterson 

29th April     Family Communion     Rev Peter Waterson 

 Services at St Giles 

 



Deadline for the each issue is 21st of the month 
Send you letters, articles, news or advert to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW 

Or e mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Cheques made payable to Tetsworth Newsletter. 

The Editor reserves the right to amend letters and articles at his/her discretion.  Letters and articles are not guaranteed to be published.  

The views of letters and articles are not necessarily the views of the Editor. 

No responsibility can be taken for errors and inaccuracies. 

Advertisers 

 

We distribute copies of the Newsletter to all households within the village, additional copies 

are available from The Swan Antique Centre and Postcombe Service Station. 

Send details of your advert to 

3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or by e mail to Tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Rates per issue 

Eighth of a page £5.50 

Quarter page £11 

Half page £22 

Full page £44 

 

Leaflets  just £8.00 

Dates for your Diary 
Tuesday   The Coffee Shop 

2.00 pm - 4.30 pm  Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

Sunday   Free Pool Table to Members’              

7.30 - 10.30   Sports and Social Club, Tetsworth 

2nd Monday of Month Parish Council Meeting 

7.30 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Wednesday   Youth Tuck Shop 

7.00 pm—9.00 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Thursday   Coffee Morning 

11.30 am   Old Red Lion, Tetsworth 

  
Thursday 15th March  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 19th March  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Saturday 24th March  Church and Church Yard 

10.00 am onwards  Spring Clean 

Thursday 29th March  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Friday 30th March  Village Hall Quiz Night 

8.00 pm   Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

    £8 per person.  Teams of 8 max 

    01844 281645 to reserve a place 

Monday 2nd April  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Friday 6th April  Easter Egg Trail and Coffee Morning 

10.00 am—12.30 pm  Children's trail £1 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall  

Saturday 7th April  Jumble Sale 

10.00 am—12.00 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

    Jumble can be left at the hall Friday 

    from 10.am—9 pm  

    01844 281645 

Send details of your event to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, 

Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or email tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Planning Applications at SODC 

27th January—25th February 2012 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

Planning Decisions from SODC 

27th January—25th February 2012 

None 

3 The Laurels Tetsworth OX9 7BH 

Loft conversion. 

 

Moreton Field Farm Moreton OX9 2HT 

Alterations to existing roof, with new 

two storey extension and courtyard 

infill. 

Partying Pets   
Children’s Animal Encounter Parties 

Booking Now for 2012 
Affordable children’s entertainment. 

Meet, Greet and Cuddle some friendly 
animals, play games and have fun. 

Packages to suit all budgets…  
Fully Insured, CRB Checked and First 

Aid Trained. 
Telephone Lucy on 07799 116663 for a 

chat. 
www.partyingpets.co.uk 

P11/E2432  
 
P11/E2365  

 

Children’s Parties 
Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

available to hire for your child's party 

from just £20 

 

01844 281645 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P11/E2432
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P11/E2365

